
 
 
 

Cloud Kings 
Minutes from meeting held on 06/14/2017 

 
 

Bill Brueckman called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.  
 
Secretary’s Report 

Leif read the minutes of the April meeting.   
 
Treasurer’s Report 

Brian reported that the balance in the operational fund is $2973.86 
All regular recurring expenses except mowing and Porta-Potty have been paid. 
 

Field Marshall Report 
Ray was not present.  Bill Losey asked the club to grant approval to replace the 
remaining safety fences at a cost of $110 each, plus purchase a roll of new 
netting.   
 
This was approved by the membership, with the provision that the new fences 
should be constructed 6 inches shorter than the prototype, and that the prototype 
also be modified to match the shorter height. 
 

Safety Officer 
Bill Losey reported that there were no safety issues. 

 
Newsletter Editor  

Mike reported that a newsletter was coming soon, and again asked for club 
members to provide content such as reports on models purchased, being built or 
crashed. 

 
Old Business 

• There was some discussion on the recent lawsuit and rollback of the FAA 
regulation surrounding R/C pilot registration.  Members agreed that this was a 
good development. 

• Joe Hoopes asked whether we should seal the pavilion and stands again this year.  
In light of the costs associated with the new pilot fences the club decided to defer 
this until next year. 

 
  
New Business 

• The proposed date for the fall picnic is September 10th, and is planned to start at 
around 4 PM. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 

 
 
New Business (Continued) 

• Mike Denest gave a rundown on the plans for Octoberfest this year: 
o Will be held September 30th and October 1st. 
o The signature planes this year are the Astro Boy and Astro Byte 
o Registration will be $10 for AMA members, and $8 for VRCS members 
o Remember that VRCS provides $100 per day of funding for this event. 

• It was reported that Tommy Bedsole has enrolled at Embry Riddle to study 
Aeronautical Engineering.   
o He has also started working at G-Force hobbies, which is expanding into 

adjacent space.  If business is good, they will start stocking more aircraft 
hobby items.   

o Remember that there is a 10% discount for AMA members for purchases of 
$100 or more. 

 
 
New Members 

 
There were no applicants for provisional membership at the June meeting. 

 
 

The club voted full membership for the following provisional members: 
• Bill Kelsall - Bill became a provisional member at our April meeting and 

was voted full membership. 
 
 
 
50/50 
 Ken Sumner won $47 in the 50/50 raffle and donated it back to the club 
 
________________________________________________ 
   
Airplane Talk 
 
There was no Airplane talk at the April meeting. 

 
The meeting was closed at around 7:30 PM  
 

Next Meeting 
Wednesday, August 9th at 7:00 PM at Johnson Field 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted by   
 
Leif Thomson 
Secretary 


